





KLGU Anchor sponsor

Kenya Orient Insurance Ltd (KOIL)

KLGU is indebted and grateful to the continued support from KOIL

For all your insurance needs contact James Wachania on 0722272324, email jwachania@korient.co.ke

Chairman's Desk



Greetings and Happy new year, lady golfers from your Chairman, Mary Wambugu. Just to let you know that KLGU Executive council has settled down very well ready to serve you. This is a release from your Chairman, to update you on what is happening at Council and KLGU upcoming events and hopefully we can do this frequently. I appeal to all of you Ladies to support KLGU Events. Lady Captains please remind your members of coming KLGU events during your medals and other club events. This is your Union. Its success is the pride of all lady golfers!!

Mary Wambugu Chairman KLGU Email: wangui@ongataworks.com Phone. 0722 511 951

WELCOME TO THE EXECUTIVE COUNCIL OF KLGU 2014/2015



Mary Chebukati Member Royal Nairobi Golf Club Email: marychebukati@ yahoo.com Phone 0722 410 597



Margaret Thande KLGU Council member Member Karen Golf and Country Club Email: grandmatoto@hotmail.com Phone. 0722 240 368



Joyce Wafula Immediate Past Chairman Member Royal Nairobi Golf Club joyceogesi@yahoo.com Phone. 0722 224 183



Mercy Wambugu KLGU Council Member Member Muthaiga Golf Club Email: wambugumercy@yahoo.com Phone. 0722 512 395



Phyllis Kimbo It. Hon. Secretary Member Windsor Golf and Country Club Email: Phyllis.pkimbo@gmail.com Phone, 0722 313 057



Terry Obath KLGU Council Member Member Muthaiga Golf Club Terryobath@gmail.com Phone. 0722 709 519



Lucy Muhinga

Email:

Hon. Treasurer KLGU

muhinga@mail.com

Phone. 0722 827 786

Member Muthaiga Golf Club



Rosemary Omanyo KLGU Council member Member Railways Golf Club Email: rosemary.omanyo@gmail.com



Nancy Steinmann KLGU North East Representative Member Nakuru Golf Club Email: Wangari.steinmann@gmail.com Phone. 0721 912 631



Christina Engell Andersen KLGU Council Member Member Muthaiga Golf Club Email: christinaengellandersen@gmail.com Phone. 0722 523 994



Mildred Natecho NW Rep Member Kakamega Golf Club mnatecho@gmail.com Phone. 0721 686 638



KLGU Council Member Member Limuru Country Club Email: Mwongelinzioka@yahoo.com Phone. 0722 250 570



KLGU Coast Representative Member Nyali golf Club Email: flokarimiflo@gmail.com Phone. 0722 757 818

Dress Code

Are you aware of this golf rule!

If your ball is in a Bunker or a water hazard, don't touch the ground or water in the hazard with your hands or club before your downswing, or move loose impediments Rule 13-4.

Dress code

No tight and revealing wear. Top must have either sleeves or collar. Do not reveal cleavages, remember we have men

Golf is a game of decency and respect for each other including men caddies. Starters, Captains and members of KLGU Council are mandated to send a lady to dress properly if they deem the lady to be improperly dressed. Let us all dress appropriately for every round of golf.

News

KLGU EGM held on 17/1/15

The following were elected by an overwhelming majority of 83% of registered voters to represent KLGU at the Kenya Golf Federation (KGF)

Florence Macharia, Eunice Mpenda and Annastasia Chubi. I wish them all the best.

Just concluded Events

KLGU VS LCS was a huge success. A record 36 ladies participated. In the past 5 Years, the largest entry has been12 ladies. I thank KLGU Convenor, Terry Obath and her team. A special mention of LC Muthaiga, Jane Babsa Nzibo who mobilised Past and sitting Lcs to participate in the Event in a big way. KLGU took the day against Lady Captains. A big up to all those who took part.

Eileen Belcher was held at Royal Nairobi Club on 28th February and 1st March 2015. These were 2days of intense but fun competiton. The Spirit of true comraderie reigned throughout, ladies made friends with golfers from the whole of Kenya. To say that this event was a huge success would be an understatement. It was the best that has been seen for the last several years, perhaps the best of all times.our Sponsor Kenya Orient was impressed.

Division A was won by Green team who lifted The Eileen Belcher Trophy. The Sinclair Quiach, which is competed for by B Division was won by Red Team while C Division went to Green Team who went home with the Palmer Trophy

Our thanks to KLGU Main Convenor, June Waweru, Christina Anderson (convenor A Division), Terry Obath (Division B convenor) and Lucy Muhinga (convenor Division C) and to ALL the captains who so ably captained the various teams

Our heartfelt appreciation to our Sponsor Kenya Orient Insurance Limited.





Div B Winner - Red Team



Div C Winner - Green team

1). Kenya ladies Open Amateur

Strokeplay 36 Holes on 25/4/15

Ladies Pls support this event. 2). Kenya Open on 9th to 12th

KLGU is looking for Volunteers

to man the Radios. Ladies please

Volunteer, sign up on the Sheet

3) KLGU Charity Fundraiser at Vet

Labs on 22/5/15. Please support

this Event. The Funds will go to-

for PRE AACT and G&P in June and August 2015 respectively and

wards sending our national teams

to educate 2 disadvantaged girls.

Entry fee will be Shs 2,500 only

4) Kenya Ladies Open Amateur

Strokeplay Championship 54

holes will be played at Sigona on 30th and 31st May. Test your Matchplay Skills, enter this event

ALL these Events will be sponsored by Kenya Orient Insurance

to prove yourself!

Limited.

on your Notice Board

at Limuru

April 2015.

Upcoming Events



KLGU CHAIRMAN PRESENTS GIFT TO GABRIEL OF KOIL AT EILEEN BELCHER 2015

KLGU Recommended Dress Code 2014

Golf Shirts with collars or sleeves, buttons, turtle, crew or V neck. If no collar then sleeves.

Nothing firm fitting and must cover the midriff. Golf shirts must be worn inside the waist unless tailored to be worn outside.

Slacks, Capri pants, shorts, skirts with pockets sewn closely to garment, and not close fitting.

Shorts/skirts must be of conservative length - 2/3rds of thigh must be covered.

If the clothing brand is a recognised golfing company it is acceptable to wear on the course, subject to the conditions above but the culture of the country must be born in mind.







Joke of the month. 'No. playing golf isn't a sin. However,

lying about your score, swearing, playing for money, wishing the other players will play bad, and not returning that 7-iron you found is."

Your chairman Mary Wambugu, and the entire Executive Council wish all of you fellow lady golfers a truly fruitful year 2015. Please support your Union in its 2015 activities.